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Administrator of Courts, Regina Petersen, wishes to advise the general public and members 

of the Virgin Islands Bar that due to the impact of inclement weather on the R.H. Amphlett 

Leader Justice Center, the surrounding areas and the safety of staff at that location, the 

Superior Court in the District of St. Croix will be closed from 12 noon today.     

 
 

 

This closure does not affect electronic filing in either the Supreme Court or the Superior Court 

of the Virgin Islands as all of our systems will remain online. The public is further reminded that 

basic case information can be accessed online via the public access portal at 

http://usvipublicaccess.vicourts.org, and that citations may be paid through the online payment 

portal at http://www.paymentsvicourts.org/.  

 

The public and all of our employees are encouraged to take extra precaution on roadways and 

remain safe for the current Flood Advisory.   We anticipate the resumption of normal operations 

on Thursday, February 8, 2023. 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

For more information, contact: 

Mrs. Regina deChabert Petersen, Administrator of Courts 

Judicial Branch of the Virgin Islands 

P.O. Box 590 

St. Thomas, U.S. Virgin Islands 00804 

Tel: (340) 774‐2237    Fax: (340) 774‐2258    TTY: (340) 693-4118 

Regina.Petersen@vicourts.org 

http://usvipublicaccess.vicourts.org/
http://www.paymentsvicourts.org/

